Christopher T. Spadoni

Attorney at Law

P.O. Box 522 1413 Easton Avenue Bethlehem, PA 18018 Phone: (610) 867-3938

Fax: (610) 625-4788

JUN 2 4 2011

MEMORANDUM

Via Fax 610-997-5738 and Regular Mail

TO:

Cynthia H. Biedenkopf, City Clerk

FROM:

Christopher T. Spadoni, Esq.

RE:

Re-Voting on Bill 12 - Human Relations Commission

DATE:

June 24, 2011

I have reviewed the Rules of City Council and Roberts Rules of Order.

I conclude that a "procedural error" occurred as a vote was <u>not</u> taken on the motion to reconsider. The vote on amendment 19a is "suspect".

I have concluded that the <u>integrity</u> of City Council is of paramount importance and I am advising that City Council should "re-do" this vote to assure correctness.

It is my considered opinion that the action as it presently stands is defensible. I have, however, concluded that a re-vote is necessary to assure the integrity of City Council and the validity of its vote.

It is my understanding that you are contacting City Council Members for a special City Council Meeting to revisit Bill No. 12-2011 - Human Relations Commission. I trust that this correspondence being forwarded both via fax and regular mail is sufficient notice as to my advice for this matter to be voted upon by City Council.

I have telephoned Sean Sanderson at 1-717-787-8169 of the Local Government Section and as of the dictation of this memo am awaiting his return telephone communication but frankly the course of action set forth hereinabove is my <u>firm</u> advice.

Thank you. Please immediately share with Members of Council.

Very truly yours,

Christopher T. Spadoni, Esq.

CTS: ks